
 
 

 

First Presbyterian Church of Delhi, NY 

September - October 2023 COURIER 
 
 
 

Special dates 
 

• Worship with Communion, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, September 3 

• Labor Day, Office Closed, September 4 

• Worship, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, September 10 

• Worship, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, September 17 

• Worship & Bountiful Giving Sunday, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, September 24 

• Sunday School Kick-Off, 12:00 pm, Front Lawn, September 24 

• Delhi Dish-to-Pass Community Dinner, 4:00 pm, Courthouse Square, September 24 

• World Communion Sunday, October 1 

• Worship with Communion, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, October 1 

• Worship, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, October 8 

• Indigenous Peoples’ Day and Columbus Day, Office Closed, October 9 

• Worship, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, October 15 

• Worship, 10:30am, Virtual and Sanctuary, October 22 

• Newsletter Deadline, October 25 

• Longtime member recognition, October 29 

• Worship & Bountiful Giving Sunday, 10:30 am, Virtual and Sanctuary, October 29 

• Daylight Savings Time Ends, 2:00 am, November 5 

 



First Presbyterian Church      
4 Clinton Street, Delhi, NY  13753 

Phone: 607-746-2155 
E-Mail: office@fpcdelhi.org        Website: www.fpcdelhi.org  

Pastor Jamie Tyrrell, Interim 
Officers and Boards 2023 

 

 

 
 

 

SESSION – next meetings Sep 11, Oct 2 and Nov 6 at 5:30 pm 
 

2023 

Edward Furgol, 184 Rider Hill Road, Delhi NY 13753                    746-7476 

Renee Maxwell, 9 Delview Terrace, Delhi, NY 13753 746-6128 

Barbara Thompson, 517 Olin Evans Rd, Franklin, NY  13775         829-6005 

Joe Weaver, 4 Park Place, Delhi, NY 13753 746-6173 

 
 

2024 

Nancy Lee, 2 Cross Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                     267-8485 

Barb Leo, 200 Spencer Heights, Delhi, NY 13753 746-8265 

Tammi Tully, 125 Delaware Ave, Delhi, NY 13753    376-1119 

  
 

 

DEACONS – next meetings Sep 3, Oct 1 and Nov 5 at 9:30 am 
 

2023 Karen LaFever, 74 Meredith Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                     746-6339 
 

2025 

Betty Bell, 51 Hamden Hill Road, Delhi, NY 13753 746-2035 

Linda Dewitt, 48734 St Hwy 10, Delhi, NY 13753 746-3590 

Leslie McKeegan, 47900 State Highway 10, Delhi, NY 13753        437-7890 

Toni Weaver, 4 Park Place, Delhi, NY 13753 746-6173 
 

   

 

TRUSTEES – next meetings Sep 20 and Oct 18 at 6:30 pm 

 

2023 

Joe Cantwell, 13491 State Highway 28, Delhi, NY 13753 746-3611 

Ed Goff, 485 Dunham Road, Delhi, NY 13753                    746-8709 

Tom Little, 1618 Arbuckle Hollow, Delancey, NY 13752 746-2536 
 

 

2024 

Harry Bell, 51 Hamden Hill Road, Delhi, NY 13753 746-2035 

Alex Cantwell, 19 Orchard St, Delhi, NY 13753 434-6081 

Art Maxwell, 9 Delview Terrace, Delhi, NY 13753 746-6128 
 

 

2025 

Cullen LaFever, 74 Meredith Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                     746-6339 

Kevin Lee, 2 Cross Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                     267-8485 

Tom Leo, 200 Spencer Heights, Delhi, NY 13753 746-8265 
 
 

TREASURER 

 

George Thompson, 517 Olin Evans Rd, Franklin, NY  13775 829-6005 

FINANCIAL  

SECRETARY 
Gia Cantwell, 13491 State Highway 28, Delhi, NY 13753 746-3611 

CLERK OF SESSION 

 
Edward Furgol, 184 Rider Hill Road, Delhi NY 13753                    746-7476 

         

Sept - Oct 2023 Newsletter 
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Pastor Jamie Tyrrell 
Interim 

 

First Presbyterian Church 
4 Clinton Street 
Delhi, NY 13753 

607-746-2155   Emergency - 585-705-0026 
Jamie.tyrrell@fpcdelhi.org 

 
 

 

 

“The Lord your God has blessed you in all the work of your hands. He has watched over your journey 

through this vast wilderness. These forty years the Lord your God has been with you, and you have not 

lacked anything.” Deuteronomy 2:7 
 

 

Welcome back to our new program year. In this edition of the Courier you will hear about lots of good 

stuff that is happening. The one that has absorbed much of my time and that of the Session has been 

getting set to start the Pulpit Nominating Committee. As you probably recall, we asked the Committee 

on Ministry (CoM) for assistance with healthy communications. They agreed to provide a team of 

trainers certified in the “Healthy Church” process. The trainers felt it was important to have an 

experienced pastor on board, so we waited for me to arrive. The moment that process was completed, 

we began to work on the Mission Study process, not just myself but your Session. They have been 

remarkable through this whole process.  
 

I had lunch with the new Presbytery Executive, Greg Garis, in early June. He looked over the Church 

facility, checked out the manse basement and was delighted the attic was bat free. He liked what he 

saw and heard. He was also impressed with what he saw in the community. Unlike many rural 

communities, our two largest employers are both expanding. A Blue Bee lunch makes friends of people 

from places like Dallas, Texas. I mention this because a Presbytery’s Executive is an important part of 

the PNC process. Though his endorsement does not guarantee success, a negative executive would 

be a show stopper. We are fortunate. 
 

Since the MiF questions were in transition, Ed Furgol selected a tool called a S.W.O.T. Analysis. 

S.W.O.T. is commonly used for planning purposes for not-for-profits. The letters stand for Strengths, 

Weaknesses, Opportunities and Threats. We did a Town Hall Meeting at the end of June. The results 

are reported in the Newsletter [subsequent page]. We expect CoM’s positive response to our Mission 

Study September 5. 
 

Greg Garis and our CoM Representative Mark Montfort are expecting to be with us at our next Session 

Meeting. We meet on Monday, September 11. Things start moving forward after that, a Congregational 

Meeting to elect the PNC, the PNC completes our Mission Information Form, CoM approves us to start 

looking and off we go. I hope we are done before Thanksgiving, but all the stares will have to align.  
 

We are in a stronger position to find a new full-time, installed pastor this time around than we were in 

the recent past. I am personally convinced that if the PNC can talk someone appropriate into coming 

and seeing the community and the church they will fall in love with you guys like Bessie and I have. 

Getting someone to look at us, however, will not be a snap.  
 

Like Moses and the Hebrew Children, we are off into the wilderness of the hunt. It won’t be 40 years. 

God will guide and protect us and provide what we need. Please keep myself, the Session and the 

Church in your prayers. 

 



 

Summary of SWOT Analysis Conducted at FPC Delhi 
 

Items listed from most to least support. 
 

1. Great stuff about FPC Delhi: Mission (6), The Kirk (6), Music (3), Care 
for others (2)/Disaster response (2), Building maintenance, Family, 
Living Nativity, Scottish Festival/Bazaar, Welcoming. 

 

2. FPC could do better: Programs to families (4)/Youth outreach (4), 
Advertise services and programs in The Kirk (2), Communications with 
non-attending members and visitors (2), Information and training (for 
the latter training by presbytery) about the boards (2), Pastoral care 
(2), Welcoming visitors (2), Adult programs, Technology and use of 

space, Weekly communion. 
 

3. Why are we doing that: Locking front door (2), Too many people on 
governing boards (2) – that only requires a by-law change, Nothing 
(2), Should alter worship with more music, Collecting returnables, Less 
beggars, Living Nativity, No summer change in worship hours, 
Stoppage of worship services. 

 

4. Should be doing: Community involvement (4), Bible study (3), Church 
collaboration (2), online presence (2), Advertise weekly in newspapers, 
Budget adjustment, Progressive dinner, Progressive worship service, 
Senior assistance, SUNY Delhi outreach. 
 

5. Biggest headache: Too few members to staff programs and fund church 
(10), Budget, building maintenance, retaining pastor, personal 
evangelism, not changing, community leaders should evangelize. 

 

6. Biggest opportunity: Community presence -- Zoom services for 
elderly/summer lawn worship (2), New pastor (2), Refugee/health 
impaired/neighbor impacted by disaster hosting (2), Better internet, 
Community collaboration, Housing, Recorded sermons, Ties with 
Bovina and other small churches. 

 

7. What does Delhi need: Accepting the need for God (2), Safe place for 

social connections – especially for youth (2), The Kirk (2), Adopt a 
community disaster mission project, Churches cooperating, Fewer 
churches, Fewer Sunday activities – allowing people to attend church, 
Jobs and housing, Living Nativity, More stores and places of interest to 
attract people. Across rural America the two greatest needs are jobs 
and housing. 

 

 



 

Some Highlights from July!-  

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Welcome to our Christian Education 

Sunday school KICK-OFF 

COMMUNITY PICNIC 
Sponsored by: First Presbyterian Church of Delhi  

 

 
 

“Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of 

God belongs to such as these. I tell you the truth; anyone who will not receive the 

kingdom of God like a little child will never enter it.” 

Mark 10: 14-15 
 

Date:  Sunday, September 24, 2023 

Where:  4 Clinton Street, Delhi, NY 

  Front Lawn of our Beautiful Church 

Time:  12:00 – 2:00pm 
 

There will be hamburgers, hot dogs, drinks, games & crafts for children and adults, 

prizes, music, & tours of our church upon request  

 

Meet our congregation members and see what our church does for our community 

and missions. Experience the wonders of our God and His son, Jesus. 

 The children, once enrolled in our Sunday school program, will learn the stories & 

prayers of the Bible. We rotate music, games, crafts each class AND there are 

always snacks!  Please speak with Tammi Tully or Susie Little for a Sunday 

school schedule & details. 

 



 

     
 

 

Our Sunday School classes will start up again this fall, with our special kick-off picnic 

event (flyer on opposite page) on September 24th, 2023! There is a sign-up sheet in the 

New Narthex for sides, desserts, coolers, drinks, ice etc. Please help us make this a great 

community event sponsored by First Pres. We invite all families with children from 2-12 

years of age to join us for Sunday School classes to share in a Bible story, music, activity, 

and of course, a snack. We will meet in the chapel of the church at 9:45am – 10:20am on 

Sunday School Sundays. Watch the calendar and Church Life for the dates. 
 

We are no longer accepting bottle and can 
donations, so please do not leave any bags of empty 

containers here at the church.  Thank you! 

 

TRUSTEE HIGHLIGHTS FOR  

JULY AND AUGUST 2023
 

 Have requested that a 2020 O’Connor grant unused funds be 

considered for projects at our facility. 

 OK’d the use of the front of the church lawn for our September 24th 

Sunday School kickoff and community picnic. 

 Lawn Tractor now has a new bagger attachment donated by Kevin. 

 Church Mutual has issued FPC a water leak detector which is to be 

placed in the CE wing. 

 2023-2024 Winter heating fuels to be supplied by Allison Oil and CE 

Kiff. 

 Plan for security measures and panic buttons throughout the facility 

has been approved and is moving forward. 

 Church and Manse carpets were cleaned in July. 

 Regular FPC July/August 2023 bills are being paid. 

 Continue to receive estimates for landscaping update in the front of 

the Manse. 

 



 

A Couple of Puzzles! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Question for the Congregation 
 

If we were to keep worship at the same time all year, which time would 

you prefer? 
 

9:30, 10:00, or 10:30? 
 

Please respond to Renee Maxwell or Barb Leo or the office. 

 

 

Tables and Chairs Available 
 

The Trustees would like to announce that 8 old wooden tables and 12 metal chairs are 
available for the taking, for congregation members only.  If you are interested, please 

see a Trustee for direction to their locations.  If the tables and chairs are not claimed 
by Sept 17, they will be discarded. 

 

Spare Change for Mission 
 

The “Mile of Pennies” jar needs your help! Please gather up all the scattered and 

assorted coins that are cluttering up your dressers or tables and bring them in to the 
“Mile of Pennies” jar outside the office.  Every donation is helpful – large or small! The 

money collected from this jar goes toward the “Fellowship of the Least Coin” supporting 
our mission giving with our brothers and sisters around the globe. 

 

Apportionment 
 

The Per Capita amount for 2023 has been set at $43.95 per 

member. Per Capita apportionment is based on church membership 

as of December 31, 2021. Our apportionment is based on 163 

members giving a total of $7,163.85. The money is paid by our 

church to cover our share of basic operation costs of our Presbytery, 

Synod, and General Assembly. Each member is invited to contribute 

$43.95 to help pay this obligation. 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Communion in Worship 
September 3, 2023   

 
October 1, 2023   

(World Communion Sunday) 

Worship, participate, commune and open 
your eyes and your hearts to the living 

Christ in your life. 
 

Addresses Needed for 
Those Away in College & 

Military  
 

Please contact the church office by phone, 

email or post with our church family’s 

students or military service personnel 

addresses for this year. Our caring 

congregation wishes to encourage those 

students and military who are part of our 

church family with cards and prayers and 

maybe even a care package at times! Help 

us help members of our church family who 

are students or in the military to stay 

connected to their church family.  

Address & Email Corrections 
 

If you move or change your email address, 
please contact the church office as soon as 

possible but at least within 30 days, with your 
new mailing or emailing information. Thank 
you for helping us maintain communication in 

a timely manner. 
  

 
 

 
 

 

We are collecting aluminum tabs (from 
beverage cans, soup cans, etc.) or any 

clean scrap aluminum to donate to the 
Shriners Hospital.  There is a basket in the 

new narthex for any donations. If you 
have any questions, get in touch with 

Betty Bell. 
 
 

DEVOTIONALS AVAILABLE 
 

The Upper Room and Our Daily Bread 

devotionals are available in the new 
narthex and also outside the church 

office. If you wish to make a contribution 
to defray the cost, there is a wooden box 

on the table outside the office or 

contributions may be left in the office.  

 

 

 

The next Bountiful Giving Sundays are: 

September 24th and October 29th. 
 



 

    
 

 

 

 
 

Our deepest sympathy and prayers 
are with the following families: 
 

Al & Barb Perkins and Gloria Perkins on 
the passing of Gloria Jean (Perkins) 

Bowker on July 2, 2023. 
 

Marilyn Wickham on the passing of her 

niece Kathy’s husband Bill Fennell on July 
8, 2023. 
 

Lorine & Peter Bracci, Matt & Lorena 
Burgin and Carol & Paul Dibble on the 

passing of Donna Burgin on July 19, 2023. 
 

Friends and family of Kathleen Martin, 
including her daughters Jamie, JoAnne 

and Julie.  Kathy passed away peacefully 
at home on August 15, 2023. 
 
 

 
 

 

If you know of anyone who is in the 
hospital or in need of pastoral care, 

please call the church office. We 
would rather be notified ten times 

than not be aware of the needs of the 
church family! 
 

Our prayers are with those who have 
recently had outpatient procedures, 

surgery, are facing major changes in 

their lives, been hospitalized or are 
facing difficult health concerns. 

 

What is Lament? 
 

The spiritual discipline of lament 
may not come naturally, and 
churches rarely teach it. Because 
we’re raised to stay silent if we can’t 
say something nice, passionately 
pouring out our sorrow just doesn’t 

seem right. 
 

My opinion changed when I heard 
author Sharon Garlough Brown 
explain this spiritual practice from 
God’s perspective. As parents can 
attest, toddlers have an innate 
ability to find foreign objects and 
put them in their mouths. 
Concerned parents bend down and 
coax the child to remove the toy, 

bottle top, coin or rock. “Spit it out.” 
“Let me have it.” “It’s not good for 
you to swallow that.” 
 

As a concerned parent, God sees 
and knows what’s troubling us. He 
knows that this world’s woes and 
trials will hurt us if we keep them all 
inside. God, our good and gracious 
Father, wants us to passionately 
pour out our grief, so he bends 

down, looks us in the eyes, and 
says, “Spit it out.” “Let me have it.” 
“It’s not good for you to swallow 
that.” 
 

Spend time with God, sharing your 
laments. God loves you and is 
faithful to listen well. 
 

—Janna Firestone 



 

 

New Arrivals! 
 

Congratulations to Michelle 

(Schmitt) & Brett Fritts who 
welcomed their twin sons Simon 

Burch & Matthew Paul Fritts into the 
world on May 24, 2023!   

 

Simon & Matthew are welcomed by 
their grandparents Paul & Mary 

Schmitt, aunts Lisa & Emily Schmitt 
and their brothers Cameron & Liam. 

  

 
 

Congratulations to Geoff & Liz Rosa 
who welcomed their son Dylan 

Anthony Rosa into the world on 

August 3, 2023!  
 

Dylan is welcomed by grandparents 
David & Heather Rosa, his great 

grandmother Helen Rosa, and his 

aunt Courtney. 
 

 
 

Congratulations to Jason & Gillian 

Little who welcomed their son 
Jonah Thomas Little into the world 

on August 26, 2023!  
 

Jonah is welcomed by his 

grandparents Tom & Susie Little, his 
great grandparents Art & Renee 

Maxwell and Judy Bauer, and his 
aunt and uncle Kelsey & Dylan Cole. 
 

 

 

 

Congratulations! 
 

Congratulations to Art & Jane 

Howard who recently celebrated 

their 74th wedding anniversary!   

 

Thank You! 
 

(From a note sent to Betty Bell) 
 

Thank you, [Betty], for serving as a 
deacon and calling to notify us for 
the rosebud. Simon and Matthew are 
very blessed already.  My parents, 
my husband, babies and I were able 
to attend church this past Sunday.  I 
wish I was closer to attend First 
Pres.  It is such a big part of who I 
am today. 
 

Michelle (Schmitt) Fritts 
 

 
 

Instruments of Connection 
 

“The spiritual life, in addition to some 

outwardly religious and inwardly devotional 

acts, also includes such mundane activities as 

sending thank-you notes for gifts received, 

returning phone calls, greeting fellow 

worshipers Sunday after Sunday, surprising 

our spouse with a spontaneous act of 

appreciation, helping out at funeral dinners, 

seeking common ground during 

disagreements, listening to our children, 

working at not being a grouch, visiting 

friends and relatives and, perhaps, even 

sending an electronic hug. All those things are 

instruments of connection. The spiritual 

aspect is the intentionality behind them.” 

 

-Pastor Stan Sturdum 

 



 
 

 
WORSHIP FLOWERS 

 

Sept   3 –  
        10 – 

        17 –  

        24 – 
        

Oct     1 –  
          8 –  

        15 –  
        22 – Kevin & Kathy Sullivan 

        29 –  
          
 
 
 

LITURGISTS 
 

Sept   3 – Renee Maxwell 

        10 – Renee Maxwell 

        17 – Renee Maxwell 
        24 – Renee Maxwell 

        
Oct     1 –  

          8 –  
        15 –  

        22 –  
        29 –  
        

OFFICE NOTES 
 

If you have an item or announcement to 

be placed in the Church Life section of the 
bulletin, it must be in the office by 9:00 on 

Thursday morning. 
 

The office will be closed on Monday, 

September 4th in observance of Labor Day 
and Monday, October 9th in observance of 

Indigenous Peoples’ Day and Columbus 
Day. 
 
 

 
 

 
Newsletter articles are due in the office 
on Wednesday, October 25, 2023 in order 
to be placed in the November - December 

Courier. If you are able to turn items in 

earlier, it is certainly appreciated.       
                 

 

   

LOOKING FOR 

WAYS TO 

SERVE? 
 

 

2023 Flower sign-up is now on the 

bulletin board across from the office. If you 

would like to offer flowers for worship on a 
Sunday, please sign up on the poster or 

give the church office a call. Thank you for 
helping enhance our worship! 
 

 
Anyone wishing to participate in the 

Worship Service as Liturgist should 
contact the church office. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 5, 2022 
 
 

 



 

 
 

September 

 

1 – Bruce Burr 
2 – Scott Clark 

      Nancy Morley 
3 – Ava Sprague 

5 – Margie Jones 
9 – Liz Arehart 

13 – Kenneth Soden 

14 – Bob Mackey 
15 – Patti Branigan                  

        Merwin 
        Talia Specht 

16 – Diane Maxwell 
17 – Geoff Rosa 

18 – Joseph Maxwell 
21 – Jacob Magyar 

22 – Robert Mable 
23 – Peter Gioffe 

24 – John Maxwell 
 Rusty Maxwell 

 Marin Kilmer 
25 – Jaime Mills  

        David Mooney 

26 – Erin (Mooney) Olsen 
Courtney Rosa 

Vincent Rosino 
Connor Patry 

Hayley Patry  
27 – James Aitken  

Arthur Howard 
         Jack Maxwell 

28 – Allison G. Maxwell 
29 – Genevieve McKee  

        Logan Nealis 
        Sawyer John Nevin 

        James Thomson 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

October 
 

1 - Bonnie Fleming 
2 - Tyler Gregory 

4 - Don Fleming 
5 – Anne Valentine 

9 – Hannah O’Leary 
11 - Duane LaFever 

15 - Ethan Malcolm 
       Ryan Malcolm 

16 - Ryan Sullivan 
       David Rosa 

17 - Sean Mooney 
       Melody Barrett 

18 – Lydia Malcolm 
19 - Jerry Kilmer 

20 - Erica (Cantwell)              

                      Tucker 
21 - Wes Warren 

       Clara Stewart 
       Kathryn E. Sullivan 

       Bill Morley 
24 - Jac Curley 

25 - Harry Bell 
       Sara O’Connell 

       Michael Roberts 
27 - Judy Bauer 

28 - Gavin O’Rourke- 
                     Soccorso 

       Benjamin Althaus 
29 - Erin (Kilmer) Austin 

31 - Alex Malcolm 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

November 
 

1 - Nora Kellogg 
2 - Joyce Goff 

     Nancy Haynes 
4 - Linda Malcolm 

7 - Colleen Ann Sullivan 
 
 

If your birthday is 

missing from this list or 

you know of someone in 
the church family who 

has a birthday not shown 
here, please contact the 

church office. 

Thank You! 
 

 

 
 

Oh! how great and glorious a 

thing it is to have before one the 

Word of God! With that we may 

at all times feel joyous and 

secure; we need never be in 

want of consolation, for we see 

before us, in all its brightness, 

the pure and right way. He who 

loses sight of the Word of God, 

falls into despair; the voice of 

heaven no longer sustains him; 

he follows only the disorderly 

tendency of his heart, and of 

world vanity, which lead him on 

to his destruction. 

 

—The Table Talk of Martin Luther 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

 1  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Dance Class  

2  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am    Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am    Yin Yoga 
 

3  
  9:30 am Deacons Meeting 
10:30 am    Worship with 

Communion 
12:00 pm    Calling Hours for 

Kathy Martin 
 1:00 pm     Funeral Service for 

Kathy Martin 
 

4       Office closed 

Labor Day 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
 

5  
 
 

6  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
 

7  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

8  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Dance Class  

9  
9:00 am      Presbytery Assembly 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am    Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am    Yin Yoga 
 

10  
  9:45 am    Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship 

11  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
5:30 pm      Session Meeting 

12  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

13  

  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
  

14  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

15  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Dance Class 

16  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am    Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am    Yin Yoga 
 

17  
  9:45 am    Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship 

18  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
 

19  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

20  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 6:30 pm MWS Meeting 
 6:30 pm    Trustees Meeting 

21  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

22  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Dance Class 

23  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am    Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am    Yin Yoga 
 

24 
Bountiful Giving Sunday 
  9:45 am    Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship 
12:00 pm    Sunday School Kick-

Off Picnic 
  4:00 pm    Delhi Dish-to-Pass 

Community Dinner 

25  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
 

26  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
3:00 pm      Girl Scouts 
 

27  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  4:00 pm    Kirk Meeting 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 

28  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

29  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Dance Class 

30  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am    Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am    Yin Yoga 
 

 



 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1  
  9:30 am   Deacons Meeting 
  9:45 am   Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am   Worship with 

Communion 

2 

8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
5:30 pm      Session Meeting 

3  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

4  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 

5  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

6  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Dance Class 

7  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am    Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am    Yin Yoga 
 

8  
  9:45 am   Choir Rehearsal 
  9:45 am   Sunday School 
10:30 am   Worship 

9   Office Closed 
Indigenous Peoples’ Day 
Columbus Day 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
 

10  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

11  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 

12  

8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

13  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Dance Class 

14  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am    Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am    Yin Yoga 
 

15  
  9:45 am   Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am   Worship 

16   
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
 

17  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
3:00 pm      Girl Scouts 
 

18  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
  6:30 pm      MWS Meeting  
  6:30 pm    Trustees Meeting 
 

19  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

20  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Dance Class 

21  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am    Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am    Yin Yoga 
 

22  
  9:45 am   Choir Rehearsal 
  9:45 am   Sunday School 
10:30 am   Worship 

23  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 

24  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
3:00 pm      Girl Scouts 
 

25 Newsletter Deadline 
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  4:00 pm    Kirk Meeting 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 

26  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

27  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Dance Class 

28  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am    Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am    Yin Yoga 
 

29 
Bountiful Giving Sunday 
  9:45 am   Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am   Worship 

30     
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
 

31    Halloween  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
 

November 1  
  8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
  5:00 pm    Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 

Nov 2  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 
 

Nov 3  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Dance Class 

Nov 4 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am    Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am    Yin Yoga 
 

 


